February 11, 2025
City Council Meeting

Written Public Comments



General Public
Comments



Jennifer Connally
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From: lily

Sent: Thursday, February 6, 2025 11:26 AM

To: City Council Public Comment

Subject: Need a current environmental report for Orange Heights Development

Hi City Hall and Members,
Please request a current unbiased environmental assessment report for Orange Heights project.

I understand the need for housing but decimating natural habitat and building in fire prone areas are not
the answer.

Irvine Company should make use of land from commercial empty building blocks and areas that are no
longer commercial given the change in shopping habits and work presence in an office.

Best Regards,
Lily PAREDES
LOA/ TC

E-mail:

PREMIER FINANCIAL - HOMELOANSUSA




ltem 5.2

Solar Initiatives for
City Facilities



Jennifer Connallz

From: Janice Brownfield - :
Sent: Monday, February 10, 2025 3:06 PM
To: City Council Public Comment
Subject: Public Comment Agenda Item #5.2

Despite several days of welcome life-affirming rain that can improve our environment, our air
quality almost immediately afterward returned to “poor,” with occasional respites of

“fair." Also, despite an abnormally chilly United States, a cooling La Nifia and predictions of a
slightly less hot 2025, January set another monthly heat record. The new global temperature
record is an early indication 2025 could see more severe warming than meteorologists first
thought.

Hot weather, air pollution and energy bills can be reduced with renewable energy such as solar,
instead of relying on fossil fuels. The Citywide Sustainability Plan recommends that the City
“retrofit LED street lights with solar panels to offset energy consumption and reduce operating
costs or implementing performance-based contracts on the LEDs so that the City pays for
lighting based on actual energy savings, freeing up funds for investment in solar energy
initiatives." It also recommends that the City complete the Plan to enable the City to apply for
funding, again saving money, for projects that will help protect our health and environment.

On its website, the City of "Brea Boasts Solar Savings with Environmental Leadership. The
Brea Energy Efficiency and Solar Project is online conserving energy and producing General
Fund and Water Fund Savings. There is a positive cash flow from year one with more than $13
million in net savings anticipated to be realized over 25 years." The project is "creating a more
sustainable future for generations” with “improvements at 14 different civic sites, plus
replacement of street lighting throughout the city and installation of three new solar power
production arrays that supply direct energy for operations,” making "Brea one of the largest
municipal producers of solar energy in Orange County.” The City of Brea received $3,968,311 in
rebates from the California Solar Initiative Rebate Program over five years.

Also in Brea, more than 22,000 homes are powered with energy transformed from methane gas
emissions at the County's Olinda Alpha Landfill. Free STA-certified compost and mulch are
available year-round for pick-up (bring your own tools) at the Valencia Greenery there. Olinda,
which will reach capacity in five years, contributes to the Santiago Oaks Regional Park oak tree
restoration here in Orange.
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2. PUBLIC COMMENTS

At this time, members of the public may address the Council on matters
not listed on the agenda within the subject matter jurisdiction of the City
Council, provided that NO action may be taken on off-agenda items
unless authorized by law. Public Comments are limited to three (3)
minutes per speaker unless a different time limit is announced.

3.7. Second Reading and adoption of an Ordinance of the City Council of
the City of Orange establishing Parking Meter Zones, operations; fees;
and procedures. Ordinance No. 02-25.

9.1. Introduction and First Reading of Ordinance No. 03-25 containing
administrative updates to various sections of Titles 9, 10, 12, and 13 of
the Orange Municipal Code.



Guest User

Location:
Submitted At: 4:15pm 02-11-25

Iltem 5.2: A huge thank you to Councilmember Gyllenhammer for adding agenda item 5.2 to the council meeting
to discuss solar initiatives for the city’s buildings. Not only will this investment save the city and taxpayers money,
but it also reduces the amount of carbon dioxide, nitrous oxide, and other pollutants that are emitted into the
environment. Reducing the amount of pollution translates into cleaner air and water and improved health for our
City.

Suzanne Tani, Orange Resident

Guest User
Location:
Submitted At: 10:46am 02-11-25

I hope the City Council makes a statement regarding the Orange Heights development so that those opposing the
development and attending the council meetings can stop wasting all of our time. This development is a done
deal and those wanting to oppose should only be allowed to submit written comments so that real business can
be attended to. | get that they don't want more housing and want to keep the property as open space but those
are selfish reasons. Those opponents forget that at one time, their houses were built on property that was once
open space but now they're opposing it for others. If they want the property to remain open space, then they
should put their money where their mouth is and buy the property! If not, then let's move on to more important
things like getting us out of a deficit. The sooner those homes are built, the sooner we'll get property taxes and
more people will shop in Orange.



Overall Sentiment

I Support (0%) Oppose (66%) [ Neutral (0%)
No Response (33%)

Guest User

Location:
Submitted At: 4:04pm 02-11-25

Dear City Council Members:

| formally request that this item be removed from the consent calendar to be able to hear additional public
testimony regarding this proposal. We are long term business and property owners in the Old Towne area and
have questions regarding the pay for parking proposal and it's true impacts to the businesses and community.

We also have questions regarding proper public noticing to the affected parties. There are many absentee owners
who were unaware that this was being brought before the City Council on January 28, 2025 and were unable to
testify on that date.

Guest User
Location:
Submitted At: 10:37am 02-11-25

Orange City Council members,

I am in complete support of the paid parking in Old Towne. | am amazed that the city hasn't brought this about
beforehand. Old Towne has become a destination with all of it shops and restaurants and like many other orange
county cities, people who want to visit are willing to pay for premier parking. | appreciate that there will still be
free parking for those that don't want to pay but for those, like me, who want to park close, we can pay for it. This
isn't something new and with the city's budget situation, this is a no-brainer. After watching the last meeting, | find
it interesting that Mayor pro tem Bilodeau would rather visitors be penalized for wanting to stay and shop (spend)
longer by enforcing the 2-hr limit and ticketing. First, | don't want our officers wasting their time ticketing
customers nor do | want to pay a company to do the same. Our officers are not meter maids. They are doing an
amazing job keeping us safe and that's more important. Second, shouldn't the visitor/customer have the right to
stay longer if they're willing to pay for it? Isn't that the purpose of economic development? Third, for those that
live in the apartments in the area, shouldn't it be the responsibility of the apartment owners to provide parking
and not the city's? I'm sure the leases that were signed specify if there's parking designated for the unit and if it



doesn't then that's a problem that should be taken up with the apartment owner not an issue with the city.

Guest User
Location:
Submitted At: 7:28am 02-11-25

Dear City of Orange Council Members:

Our families have owned the property at 129-131 N. Glassell, since 1953. Throughout the years, we have been
good stewards of the property and have had excellent tenants to provide for the City of Orange and adjacent
Cities. We have a mix of retail and office space, and would like to continue on for many years to come. For a
number of reasons, including the possible adverse effect on our current and perspective tenants, we are not in
favor of any additional parking cost in Downtown Orange.

Thank you for your consideration on this matter.

Steven A. Nelson
Brian Casserly
Pam Childress

Overall Sentiment

I Support (0%) Oppose (0%) M Neutral (0%)
No Response (100%)

Guest User
Location:
Submitted At: 1:10pm 02-11-25

Please clarify section 10.38.010 where it states “No person shall park or leave standing on any street designated
in this section, any of the following types of vehicles”. What vehicles are you talking about? The new ordinance
eliminated the referencing vehicles. Please also clarify section 12.36.040. It states “A fee shall be paid to the
Community Development Department a fee at the time of filing the application for a Building Permit”. Am | to pay
for two fees and what is the first one for? It doesn’t make sense



Guest User

Location:
Submitted At: 12:59pm 02-11-25

I noticed that the ordinance states it is exempt from CEQA but there is no mention of the exemption on the staff
report. | thought any potential CEQA impacts had to be noted on the staff report for transparency to the public.
Also, it would be helpful to note which adjustments are a result of city or State mandates, so the public knows
which agency is responsible for the changes. There are also some inconsistencies in the ordinance. |.E. under
10.14.050 Boulevard and Avenue are abbreviated (under Anaheim Way) but are spelled out in all areas. Also
under 10.30.040, should the "Neighborhood Permit Parking Program" be capitalized or not? It isn't in section C
but it is in the rest of the report. Just some minor inconsistencies that should've been fixed before it's final



